

NEWSLETTER

e-mail: head@coniston.cumbria.sch.uk admin@coniston.cumbria.sch.uk

Web Address: www.coniston.cumbria.sch.uk

@ConistonSchool - Tel: 015394 41302





Friday 9th October 2020

Stars of the Week - Layla Harris, Sophie Dugdale, Corey Merryfield, Chloe Walker, Lucie Inman - Well Done!

Special Mention - Hannah Cobb

Parent Reminder - Y6 Transfers to Secondary School

Application for secondary schools is available online. Parents are asked to make their application online at: www.cumbria.gov.uk//schooladmissions

The closing date for applications is Thursday 31st October 2020.

Climbing Frame - During school hours we are alternating weekly the use of the climbing frame between the KS1 and KS2 bubbles to prevent the risk of cross contamination. Could we please ask that parents do not let their child/children play on the climbing frame before and after school. Thank you.

EYFS Outdoor Area Update - Stage 1 has been completed and the next stage will be the building of a retaining wall and hopefully the laying of the turf which will begin next week.

Breakfast Club - As there is no breakfast club running this half term, can parents ensure their child/children have breakfast before they come to school. This aids concentration during morning lessons.

Pond Area - We would like to say a huge thankyou to the National Trust who have kindly offered to do work in our pond area. This would include the building of a fire pit, more seating, cover for the seated area and a fence around the pond along with work stations and a mud kitchen. We are all super excited to see this area evolving into a forest school space which all classes will benefit from.

Feet First - The school will be taking part again in Feet First which will begin 11th January 2021. This year the theme will be 'Mythical Creatures' and children are encouraged to walk, cycle or scoot to school.

Monday

Meatballs with Pasta & Cheese Shortbread Biscuit & Milkshake

Tuesday

Mini Cheese Pie with Mashed Potato & Beans Raspberry Bun

Wednesday

Roast Chicken Dinner with Roast Potatoes & Carrots Ginger Sponge with Custard

Thursday

Wholegrain Pizza with Salad, Coleslaw & Beans Ice Cream Roll with Tinned Peaches

Friday

Fish Fingers with Smileys & Sweetcorn Fruit Muffins

Monday

Jacket Potato or Sandwiches Fruit or Yoghurt

Tuesday

Jacket Potato or Sandwiches Fruit or Yoghurt

Wednesday

Jacket Potato or Sandwiches Fruit or Yoghurt

Thursday

Jacket Potato or Sandwiches Fruit or Yoghurt

Friday

Jacket Potato or Sandwiches Fruit or Yoghurt

Jacket potatoes and sandwiches are available daily as an alternative to the above menu and need to be ordered from the kitchen. Fruit & yoghurt are always available. Children will be offered milk as part of their lunch (including packed lunch children). Meals cost £2.30 per day or £11.50 per week.

ALLERGENS

A list of allergens contained in our school meals is available from the School Office and Kitchen if needed. The information will also be put onto the school website.

SCHOOL HOLIDAY DATES

Fri 23rd Oct Mon 2nd Nov Fri 18th Dec Tues 5th Jan

- School closes for half term
- School reopens
- School closes for Christmas holidays
- School reopens

DATES FOR DIARIES

Wed 25th November

- Nasal Flu Vaccination, Rec - Y6

After School Clubs ALL CLUBS START AT 3.20PM AND CHILDREN SHOULD BE COLLECTED FROM SCHOOL AT 4.20PM PROMPT - EXCEPT FOR RUNNING CLUB WHICH FINISHES AT 4.30PM

There are no afterschool clubs running this half term.

HSA News

Dear Parents.

We just want to thank you all for your continued support with school fundraising. It was lovely to see lots of new members join us at our last meeting in September.

We welcomed Keighley, Helena, Joanne, Adele, Poppy and Karen to the team! New members are always welcome and very much needed.

We also appointed the following positions

Chair – Hannah Raven Vice Chair – Lisa Durrant Secretary – Bex Cobb Treasurer – Katie Troughton

Halloween Pumpkin Trail!

We are busy planning a Halloween Trail for the children to enjoy over the Halloween period and will be announcing more details soon!

This will of course be in line with all relevant Covid 19 Guidelines.





While we may not be able to run all our normal events to raise funds for our school, we can still all help by using easy fundraising when we shop. Anyone in your family can raise funds in this way for us with no extra charge to you, from the weekly shop to a family holiday, by using the portal via the easy fund-raising website, we can raise lots of valuable funds for the school.

without much effort at all.

